Meeting Minutes for the Village Council Meeting
When: Monday, October 22, 2007
Where: Meeting House
To: Board and Unit Members

From: Council Member, Joe Palladino
Re: Meeting Minutes for Meeting of the Village Council

Date: October 22, 2007
1. Call to Order:

Joe Palladino, chair member, called to order the meeting at 7:00 p.m. The following other members of the board were present; Susan Atwater; Mary Ciaraldi 
2. Approval of Minutes: Approved September minutes as presented. 
3. Financial Report: 
Reported by Joe Palladino:  Based on 9-months operations ended 9/301/07 there were no significant deviations from the budget and no meaningful budget shortfalls. The Village Council Reserve fund was low at $6,336 after transfer of $2,355 from monthly operation.
4. Property Manager’s Report; includes Old and New Business:
None reported – Refer to Conservancy meeting.
5. AAI Requests/Actions

Steiner – 103 Knollwood South – Approved request restaining of front and rear decking same color.
Siewersteinn – 35 Knollwood North – Approved request to construct addition to house, sun room, where deck was supposed to be placed.
6. Old Business:

A) Village Council will be proposing to Board their approval of a special assessment of $240.00/home in an effort to replenish reserves. The payment maybe in the form of a one time $240 payment of 12 monthly payments of $20.00 payable at the time the homeowner’s fees are due. The extra monthly payment requirement will expire at 12/31/2008.
B) AAI procedures – Council acts as standards Committee on Temporary basis until a Standards Committee can be formed. Bob Ellis raised concerns regarding process used to approve request for shutters at 151 Pierce. 

7. New Business:


None

8. Unit Owners Forum

There was continued discussion regarding the shutters at 151 Pierce. A question was raised regarding reaction to date. Council member Palladino responded that based on initial verbal responses there were three other homeowners who were interested and supportive of shutters in addition to at least three more homeowners who have no objection. Adjoining home owner Sikora reiterated his position that he had no objection to the AAI or the shutters. There are at least an equal number of homeowners who were opposed to the shutters. A comment was made that apparently the overwhelming number of Village Homeowners were ambivalent to the whole matter. 
9. Next Meeting: November 26, 2007 at 7:00 PM
10. Adjournment

Time approximate 7:45 PM

Minutes Approved and Accepted:

        ______________________________

